
 

 

Frequently asked questions 

 

What if the outcome areas change as a result of feedback on the 

new National Disability Strategy Position Paper? 

The department is currently considering Stage 2 consultation feedback on the new NDS 

Position Paper.  Any changes to outcome areas that arise from this feedback will be 

reflected in the NDS and NDIS Outcomes Frameworks proposed in the Introductory 

Paper. This will ensure the Outcomes Frameworks measure and report outcomes that 

matter most for people with disability and track the effectiveness of the new NDS and 

NDIS. 

 

Will there be other engagement to supplement the online 

engagement on National Disability Strategy and National 

Disability Insurance Scheme Outcomes Framework? 

Yes. In addition to seeking responses to the Introductory Paper, we are also holding 

workshops and roundtable consultations with disability sector stakeholders, such 

as Disability Representative Organisations, peak bodies and academics. These 

consultations are technical in nature and focus on validating the logic of the 

Outcomes Frameworks and consideration of indicators and measures. 

Public consultation on the Outcomes Frameworks Introductory Paper will help us gather 
information from the broader community and has a focus on what is important to people 
with disability in achieving desired outcomes under the new NDS.  

We will use the workshop, roundtable and data from the public consultation to inform 
the development of the NDS and NDIS Outcomes Frameworks. 

 

 


